
 

P.O Box 1090 Purcellville, VA * (540)751-1200 * info@parentalrights.org 

N e v a d a 

May 20, 2013 

Nevada Assembly  

Legislative Building 

401 S. Carson St., Carson City, NV 89701 

RE:  SB 314 - Provides that the right of parents to make choices regarding the upbringing, education 

and care of their children is a fundamental right. (BDR 11-880) 

Dear Nevada Assemblymen/women, 

ParentalRights.org/NEVADA is a group of Nevadans dedicated to preserving the fundamental right of 

parents to make decisions for their children.  SB 314, a bill that would codify “the liberty of parents to 

direct the upbringing, education, and care of their children is a fundamental right”, was amended in 

the Assembly Judiciary Committee and received a DO PASS vote on May 17th.  We are writing today to 

ask that you vote yes on SB 314. 

Currently Nevada parents must rely on the courts, citing federal and state court precedent, to preserve 

their fundamental right to make decisions for their children.  By codifying this fundamental right in 

state law, courts will be able to decide cases against this solid benchmark instead of having to rely on 

court ideologies that can shift over time.   

SB 314 is a non-partisan issue historically supported by both parties.  To provide you with more 

information on the merits of the bill please review the attached Question & Answer pamphlet, The Right 

of Parents to Raise Their Child (the pamphlet has been updated with the amendment language).  This 

pamphlet asks and answers 16 important questions.  In addition, attached is the written testimony of 

Scott A. Woodruff, Esq. of ParentalRights.org who testified on behalf of the bill at the hearing (both also 

available on NELIS).  

We appreciate the opportunity to lobby for this bill on behalf of its sponsor, and we will endeavor to 

answer any questions that you may have.  Please feel free to contact any of the ParentalRights.org/ 

NEVADA Legislative Liaisons should you have further questions.   Thank you for your consideration in 

this matter and again, please VOTE YES on SB 314. 

Sincerely, 

 
Frank Schnorbus 

ParentalRights.org/NEVADA Legislative Liaison                     Cell:  775-220-1492, Email: FandR76@aol.com 

Barbara Dragon:  775-721-9202, dragonlady1980@charter.net * Elissa Wahl:  702-241-6170, briansmom99@yahoo.com  

Kelley Millard Radow: 775-745-7920, kelley@radow.net * Ray Poole: 775-291-4022, drpoole@charter.net * Laura Siegel: 702-743-3444, nhnls@mac.com 


